DESFORD STRIDERS

Running Club

NEWSLETTER NO 2

March 1991

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR CHAIRMAN

Here we are with our second newsletter. By the time you read this, we will have had our first official club night, together with a first club run.

Some of you had already ventured out prior to Thursday, though most waited until club night for your first run.

However, regardless of when you actually pulled on your trainers and headed out into the 'big blue yonder', the main objective is to obtain enjoyment and satisfaction, and judging by everyone's comments as one by one they came racing back into the club room, their aims were certainly achieved. (I felt quite exhausted by the time everyone had returned!)

I'm sure that I speak for everyone, when I say I hope that our first club night will have been just the start of many enjoyable and beneficial club nights to come in the future.

With the nights now starting to 'draw out', not only will we be able to go for longer runs together but we'll also be able to <u>'see'</u> where we're going! (and who with!)

'Enough of your ramblings' I hear you cry, I agree!

Its time to run up to John's house (its raining! Oh well) for our Sunday outing (anyone else coming?) But let me just say thank you all, for helping make a reality out of an idea John and I had to start a club in Desford, and that you all continue to enjoy both the running and social side of our weekly/monthly meetings.

Yours sincerely

STEVE

'DESFORD STRIDERS' Running Club Chairman.

CONFIRMATION OF CLUB COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN:

Steve Morris

SECRETARY:

John Silverwood

TREASURER:

Sue Cox

Gwyneth Reed

David Middleton

INOVISVS IDI

Mary Silverwood

CLUB NIGHT:

1st Thursday in the month

From 6.30 pm

VENUE:

Social Area, Bosworth College, Desford, Leicestershire.

23/24hh)-

May I take this opportunity to thank everyone who turned up at our inaugural meeting and first club run. I feel it went very well and I was certainly surprised at the standard of everyone involved. We may have a few good racers in the club for future events (Huncote Harriers beware.)

Thanks also to Sue, who has accepted the post of treasurer and who also serve; the drinks behind the bar on club nights (much to Greg's delight) and also to Gwyneth, David and Mary who have all accepted posts on the committee.

Finally, it's competition time. You may be wondering why a blank piece of paper has been included in this newsletter. The piece of paper in question is the size of the print area on the front of our club shirts. The competition is to draw a club logo and submit it to myself or Steve as soon as possible, whereby a vote will be taken at a future club night and the winner will have the honour of seeing his or her design on the front of our shirts. The print itself will be red and must include the name 'DESFORD STRIDERS' somewhere on it and preferably a logo of some sort. The rest is up to you. GOOD LUCK!

In the mean time I wish you all well.

JOHN SILVERWOOD club secretary